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DATES TO DIARY 2017 
Monday 30th October 
 Year 4 Camp Parent 
 Information Night 6.00pm 
Tuesday 31st October 
 School Council 6.30pm 
Thursday 2nd November 
 óThe Resilience Projectô 
  For Parents 7 pm (Hall) 
Monday 6th November 
 CURRICULUM DAY 
Tuesday 7th November 
 MELB CUP DAY 
Thursday 9th November 
 SRC Casual Clothes Day 
Friday 10th November 
 Year 1 Fathers Breakfast 
Monday 13th November 
 PFA Meeting 9.30am 
Wednesday 15th November 
 Mini Fete 
 Prep 2018 Transition no 1 
Tuesday 21st November 
 Junior Sports Prep-2 
 Dendy Park 
 School Council 6.30pm 
Wednesday 22nd November 
 Prep  2018 Transition no 2 
Wednesday 29th November 
 Prep 2018 Transition no 3 
Wednesday 6th December 
 Prep 2018 Transition no 4 
  PFA Staff Luncheon  
Tuesday 12th December 
 Year 7 Orientation Day 
Wednesday 13th December 
 Year 6 Graduation Evening 
Thursday 14th December 
 Awards Morning 
Monday 18th December 
 Year 6 Graduation Dinner 
Tuesday 19th December 
 School Council 6.30pm 
Friday 22nd December 
 Last day of 2017  
 1.30 dismissal 
 

School Camp Dates for 2017 
 

Year 4 Camp 
 

Wed 22nd ï24th November 
Maldon 

 

Swimming Programs 2017 
Program 4  
23rd October - 2nd November 

(Years 1 & 2) 

Welcome to Term 4  Week 3 2017 

 

Important  Curriculum Day Notice (Monday 6th November) 
Monday 6th November  is  our  last Curriculum Day  for the year and children 
are not required at school. 
There will be NO Rainbow House available on curriculum day . Please make sure 
you make alternate arrangements for your child/ren on this day. 
 

Thank you  
On behalf of the TRBPS school community, I would like to thank Mr Benjamin 
Moncrieff from McKinnon Primary School who took great care of TRBPS as the 
acting principal during my absence the first week of Term 4.  
 

Student Numbers for 2018 
Student numbers for next year are sitting at about 640 children. If you know that you 
are not returning to TRBPS for 2018 please make sure you complete the slip in this 
newsletter as well as letting the current class teacher or the office know. This helps 
with the allocating of students to classes and is imperative information which assists 
us to make accurate staffing decisions for the 2018 year.  
 

Prep Enrolments 2018 update  
We have approximately 100 children enrolled for foundation (Prep) for 2018 and 
approximately 640 in total of students across the school. With current enrolment 
figures we will have 27 classes plus our specialist curriculum areas of Art, PE, Music/
Preforming Arts/Media and LOTE (Italian).   
 

Student Class Allocation for 2018 - requests for special consideration:  
Very shortly, teachers will commence work on organising the classes for 2018. We 
aim to create classes that are balanced, analogous and happy. Careful consideration is 
given to a number of factors when placing children into grades. These include:  
total number of boys and girls  

personality  

behaviour  

academic ability  

friendships and other children with whom they work well etc.  
 

School Council Presidentôs Report 
Hi families, the September School Council meeting was a good chance to discuss 
some recent events such as the school concert, prep information evening and recent 
working bee. These are all such important events for our community and we really 
appreciate the time and effort our teachers and school staff put into them. Also a big 
thank you to the families that volunteer their time at the working bees to help keep 
our school safe and looking great!  
 

The September meeting was also very interesting because Peter Seddon gives us a run 
down of the schools NAPLAN results. Although there is debate about the value of 
NAPLAN as a measure for an individual student, it is very useful to use the data to 
look at overall trends for the school. For example in previous years the staff have 
identified spelling as an area needing improvement across the school and have then 
introduced new spelling programs to address this. The staff have already began using 
this years data to put into place new learning programs and strategies so that we can 
continue to improve. 



Facilities update 
We are in the process of receiving a new relocatable/portable classroom as we continue to grow in expected student numbers for 
2018. So it will be very busy around the Valerie Street entrance this week. I ask you all to be very patient during this short period of 
time. This information is often provided to us in very short notice and it can be therefore difficult for us to give you advance 
warning. Please make sure you are linked into Compass which is our main source of immediate and most current emails and push 
notifications at TRBPS. 
The new gymnasium will also cause disruptions from time to time during 2018. We will all need to be very patient during this phase 
of development and focus on the positives which will be improved facilities for our families and the children. During this further 
development of our facilities, it is anticipated that we will need a power supply upgrade and a new mainboard to cope with the 
growing power load required by the additional facilities and electrical equipment. This all takes time and will be rolled out in 
accordance with the different phases of construction. We already experience power failures at times due to the overload on the 
current power supply, especially from the use of air conditioners in summer months depending on which electrical phase is linked 
to each of the buildings. 
The next roll out of air-conditioners which are planned to occur over the next 18 months will be for the Library block, as we slowly 
decommission the older evaporative systems. However, this will need to be completed alongside the power upgrade, otherwise this 
will put more strain on our existing power supply and cause more power failures across the school. 
The schoolôs electrical system was reviewed and evaluated this week as part of the discussions with the DET relocatable team and 
the (Gymnasium) Architectôs electrical engineer who visited the site yesterday. They have explained that we will need to undergo a 
significant power supply upgrade as part of the preparation for the construction of the gymnasium and as the school continues to 

grow in student numbers and additional facilities.  These are positive changes necessary to support our growing school and provide 
us with improved facilities. I will continue to update the community as I am briefed about each stage of development. 

Community Information Evening 
óThe Resilience Projectô information session for parents/carers is next week on Thursday November 2 at 7pm. We look forward to 
welcoming Martin Heppell back to share his journey with the parents/carers. Please send back the RSVP slip to your childôs teacher 
so we can ensure we have adequate seating for this event; we are also unable to have children attend this session due to space/
seating as well as the presentation is aimed at adult level. I look forward to seeing many of our parents and carers at this evening. It 

begins at 7pm sharp so please be seated by 6.45pm.  You can read more about The Resilience Project at: https://
theresilienceproject.com.au/schools/  
 
Professional Learning for Teachers ï Term 4 
We have been focusing our attention on the work of Mr John Hattie and the DET release of a new resource for teachers called, 
óHigh Impact Teaching Strategies (HITS)ô. The HITS are 10 instructional practices that reliably increase student learning wherever 
they are applied. They emerge from the findings of tens of thousands of studies of what has worked in classrooms across Australia 
and the world. International experts such as John Hattie and Robert Marzano have synthesised these studies and ranked hundreds of 
teaching strategies by the contribution they make to student learning. The HITS will not be new to most teachers. The purpose of 
this resource is to bring them together in one place, along with practical examples of how other Victorian teachers are using them 
successfully. The HITS alone do not constitute a complete framework for professional practice. They are part of the full set of 
instructional practices that contribute to a comprehensive whole school pedagogical model.  
 

John Hattie and Robert Marzano agree on 8 effective teaching strategies which are: 

Set clear learning intentions, challenging success criteria, have a determined focus and make use of good questioning 

Use explicit teaching - including a range of learning strategies and differentiation (use overt Instruction)  

Provide opportunities for students to engage with the content 

Provide genuine feedback ï accurate and focused on forward direction/ improvement 

Multiple exposures to new information 

Opportunities for students to apply their knowledge  

Use collaboration ï get students working together and learning from each other 

Build studentsô self-efficacy ï belief in their ability to succeed. 

The teaching staff are enjoying exploring, discussing and sharing their various levels of expertise in relation to the 10 HITS as well 
as deciding what we can focus on to improve our teaching practice and have greater impact on student learning into the future ï this 

will be incorporated into developing the 2018 Annual Implementation Plan (AIP) and the next School Strategic Plan (SSP).  2018 is 
a year of review of our current School Strategic Plan for TRBPS. I am looking forward to hosting forums with various groups 
across the school in order to gauge thoughts and ideas of where we can take the school into the future as part of developing the next 

4 year SSP. More information about this process will be communicated early in 2018. This will be another exciting time for 
TRBPS.  

More information about the work of Hattie and Marzano can be found at: http://www.evidencebasedteaching.org.au/robert-marzano

-vs-john-hattie/  

 

Hope you are having a great week! 

Robyn Farnell  

https://theresilienceproject.com.au/schools/
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/schools/
http://www.evidencebasedteaching.org.au/robert-marzano-vs-john-hattie/
http://www.evidencebasedteaching.org.au/robert-marzano-vs-john-hattie/


Canteen News  

Reminder 
 

Orders are to be written clearly on a lunch 
bag  in blue, black or red ink, any other 
marker is difficult to read. Please do not 
sticky tape lunch bags up. A reminder to 
enclose 10 cents for a bag if an envelope is 
used. 
*Please note óFruit Tubesô are now 0.60c 
Incorrect money could result in 
disappointed children. 
 

Canteen Roster 
Term 4 
Tuesday 31st October 
Kath Esdaile 
Thursday 2nd November 
Anneshree Moodley Anna Leech 
Michelle Symes 
Tuesday 7th November 
MELBOURNE CUP DAY 
Thursday 9th November 
Kate/Noelle Wengier Lauren Geller 
Tuesday 14th November 
Sasha Wein 
Thursday 16th November 
Natalia Tripp Vanessa Turrisi 
Tuesday 21st November 
Lynne Kyd 
Thursday 23rd November 
Kylie Brkic Carmela 
Jian Tang 
Tuesday 28th November 
Carol Harrison 
Thursday 30th November 
Maria Verginis 
Tuesday 5th December 
Carol Harrison 
Thursday 7th December 
Anneshree Moodley Anna Leech 
Tuesday 12th December 
Lynne Kyd 
Thursday 14th December 
Kate/Noelle Wengier Natalia Tripp 
Tuesday 19th December 
Paula Howard 
 

Term Dates - 2017 

 
 

Term4 
 

9th October  
To 

22nd December 

CURRICULUM DAY 
2017 

Reminder 
 

 
Monday 6th November 

 
There will be NO Rainbow House 
Parents will have to make alternate 

arrangements. 

Students nominated for the TRBPS Values 
Award for the  23rd October 2017 
 

Owen Sawers Jai Insch 
Grace Tiller Jake Hesse 
Matthew Cashmore Danzig Chapman 
Dash Rybakov Jerry Liu 
Aiden Brkic Josh Heenan 
Victoria Wan Uri Porat 
Bailey Coote Lucy Warren 
Charley Smith Natalie Marr 
Katie Wall Daisy Stonehouse 
William Stadelmann  
 
 
 

 
CHILDREN NOT  ATTENDING TUCKER ROAD IN 2018 

 

Successful planning for the coming school year is very dependant on being able to accurately assess the 
school enrolment.  Parents of children from Prep to Year 5 are asked to complete the form below if it is 
known that they will not be attending Tucker Road in 2018. 
Please return  the  form  to  the General  Office by Friday 10th November. All responses will be treated as 
confidential. 

" - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
NON ATTENDANCE IN 2018 

 

My childéééééééé.ééé...will not be attending Tucker Road in the year 2018. 
 

New school you child will be attending  ééééééééééééééééééééé... 
 

Name of Parent: ..........................................  
 

Signature:....................................................  
       
 
Please return to General Office By Friday 10th November 2017 

SECRET COOKIES 
 

TUCKER ROAD 
BENTLEIGH 

 

Parents who have purchased  a 
Husk Coffee Cup have been 
invited by Secret Cookies to 
purchase a coffee at a special 
price.  
 

Just bring in your cup and the 
coffee will be  just $3.50. 





MINI FETE NEWS!  
Do you have any unwanted, pre -loved books or toys ? 

Tucker Roadõs Mini Fete is fast approaching and the year 5õs  

NEED YOUR HELP!  

The Year 5õs will be running toy and book stalls. However we canõt run these stalls without your wonderful 

donations. So if youõve had a spring clean recently and looking to offload some of those unwanted, pre-loved 

books or toys, please send them our way! Or, if havenõt had a chance to have a spring clean yet we are tak-

ing donations up until Monday13th November. Please drop off all donations to the SOL Centre. 

Thank you in advance! 

The Grade 5 Teams 

DONATIONS NEEDED! 
Please HELP 3C score a goal by passing your pre-loved sports equipment to 
raise money for this yearôs school MINI FETE (Wednesday 15th November) 
 

Some things you can donate to help us: 
¶ Balls/bats etc.  
 
¶ Sports books/posters 
 
¶ Jerseys/tops/boots       
 

 

PLEASE PASS YOUR GENEROUS DONATIONS TO TEAM 3C 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiLyOXwmZjQAhWBmJQKHQwaBcgQjRwIBw&url=http://www.soccerbible.com/design/art-and-illustration/sb-illustrated-kick-draw-nike-cr7-signature-collection/&bvm=bv.137904068,
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiBj63nmJjQAhVHLpQKHX8aBKsQjRwIBw&url=http://www.rebelsport.com.au/store/cricket/melbourne-stars/60706&bvm=bv.137904068,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNGHZ6KUzf4eiJ1BTW1j-G6myDeXvg&
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiRmcewmJjQAhXEGpQKHbuxAuoQjRwIBw&url=http://www.employmentresources.us/a3b7fe-sports-books-for-boys-quick-shopping&bvm=bv.137904068,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNEhbWEq6pC57TJOp-



